UPCOMING EVENTS

Homecoming Tailgate

Saturday, November 1 vs. Virginia

14th Annual Kappa Sigma **Alumni Celebration**

Friday, November 14 Night before Clemson game

Stay tuned to www.kappasigmagt.org for details.

ALUMNI OFFICERS

The Alpha Tau of Kappa Sigma House **Corporation**

President

Chris Finke cjf@aecatl.com

Vice President

Marshall Hunter

Treasurer

Michael Orndorff

Faculty Advisor

Matt Noury

House Manager

Clay Edwards

Secretary

Jimmy Fortuna

Members at Large

Geoff Gill Don House Al Pierce Bill Goodhew Frank Gill III Steve Millspaugh Derik Davis Drew Phillipo **Charles Spiggle** Michael Dudgeon Michael Pouncey Steve Norris



ALUMNI REPORT

We Should All be Proud of This Magnificent Structure You are a Stakeholder in Our New Home at Georgia Tech

By Chris Finke '94, President, Alpha Tau House Corporation President

The new Kappa Sigma house is making quite an impression with new recruits, active members, our alumni and the campus as a whole. The new facility perfectly melds elements of the old house that are important to fellowship, brotherhood and scholarship, with new, greatly needed renovations to keep Kappa Sigma competitive with other campus fraternities. We should all be proud of the magnificent structure that now stands at 182 Sixth Street, and appreciative to the alumni recognized on page 3 who helped make it possible.

While several hundred alumni, brothers and friends attended our Grand Opening Ceremony in the fall, there are still many of you who have yet to see the new house for yourselves. As president of The Alpha Tau of Kappa Sigma House Corporation, it is my mission to ensure that you become active with our new house.

Whether you left campus last year or half a century ago, you are one of a brotherhood nearly 1,100 strong that is a stakeholder in our forever home at Georgia Tech. If you haven't already made a financial commitment contact me for more information, and be sure to join us this fall for a fun-filled football season at the new Kappa Sigma house.

May 2014



IN YOUR WORDS

What Alumni Are Saying About the House...

"My son, Gerald Pierce '08, and I both were members of Alpha Tau and lived in the same house, but 50 years apart. We thought it might be time for a new house, and our family provided seed money to start a campaign for funds to build a new structure. We are pleased with the work our brothers did to raise the funds and build the new house. It will be a terrific asset to the chapter. We were both thrilled to attend the grand opening."

J. Almont Pierce '58

"I sincerely believe Alpha Tau has the most complete house on the Tech campus. Brother Mike Hug '80, our architect, did an outstanding job designing the house, and the construction team, also made up of alumni, did a spectacular job in a short period of time. Mike was able to include in his design all the elements of the old house that are important to fellowship, brotherhood and scholarship. I especially like the way he incorporated the Pit. A great blend of the old with the new.

I feel the chapter is in the best shape it has been since I pledged in 1960. This new house will anchor Alpha Tau for a strong future." Geoff Gill '64

Were you in attendance at the Grand Opening Ceremony last fall? Share your thoughts on the house and best memories from the party at www.kappasigmagt.org.

CHAPTER REPORT

With a New House, Alpha Tau is Growing

Chapter Recruits Largest Pledge Classes In Recent Memory, Welcomes 31 New Brothers This Year

By Grand Master John Merlie, johnmerlie@gmail.com

Thanks to our new house Alpha Tau is growing, recruiting its largest pledge classes in recent memory. The chapter initiated seven men this spring and 24 in the fall. The new house helped draw more people to rush, and thanks to an increase in recruitment numbers we have been able to welcome more young men who fit the goals and qualities of our chapter.

Philanthropically, we raised a total of \$8,172 this semester, which averages to be \$100 per brother. Most notably, we raised



Alpha Tau has been working hard to promote brotherhood among members this year. Here are Kappa Sigs on a recent camping trip.

\$1,472 for St. Baldricks, an event in which brothers shaved their heads to raise money for children's cancer research. We also participated in fundraising activities for Kennesaw Mountain Service (maintaining park trails), Hands On Atlanta (a service in which volunteers deliver food to elderly and immobile clients), Atlanta Mission (a service project based on assisting the homeless) and Relay for Life. In total, brothers donated 2,043 hours this semester (22.7 hours/brother). Our philanthropy chair has done an excellent job seeking out opportunities and providing information

on events. This helps provide opportunities that brothers are passionate about and want to be involved in. Our goal for the fall is to re-establish an annual philanthropy event that raises a lot of money and helps to get our name and accomplishments out on campus.

We are proud to report that there are currently six legacies in the chapter: **Eric Brower** (father **Bill Brower** '90, Alpha Tau), Brandon Dudgeon (father Mike Dudgeon '89, Alpha Tau), Jonathan Edwards (brother Markus Edwards, Delta Delta), Ashton Farr (father Rodney Farr, Epsilon Gamma), William Gast (brother Andrew Gast '10, Alpha Tau) and Bailey Perry (father Clifton Perry '92, Alpha Tau).

On campus, Kappa Sigma has done a number of things to raise awareness to combat sexual violence, hosting a chapter-wide seminar, holding meetings with GTPD about crisis management and prevention, and sending six brothers (the most of any chapter on campus) to the joint Interfraternity Council and Women's Resource Center "Fraternity Men Against Violence" training. This is in response to a Tech fraternity being expelled from campus as a result of various infractions related to sexual violence.

Kappa Sigma brothers continue to be proud of our new house, and recently hosted a lunch for all members attending the regional Kappa Sigma conference "Dixie Conclave" to showcase our new house and involvement, which will be an annual event for the conference in the future.

ALUMNI UPDATES

Carl Fulton '50

(903 Port West Dr., Auburn, GA 30011; chfulton@aol.com) I have a grandson, Bobby Fulton, who is going into the Green Beret (Army) program on June 23, 2014. Please pray that he will be ok.

Mark Miller '58

(2685 Aspen St. N.E., Canton, OH 44721; 34miller@gmail.com) Not much new, other than a 1931 Model A coupe that was recently added to my collection. I'm still teaching math and physics at Stark State College, a two-year tech school/community college here in Stark County (hence the name), Ohio. My Healey Fiesta, a concept car made by Donald Healey for Ford Motor Company back in the '70s, is due to arrive at the Healey Museum in Holland for a special invitation short stay this summer.

Bob Soderholm '59

(2130 Meadow Valley Dr., Innsbrook, MO 63390; rsoderholm@centurytel.net) I've been

spending part of my seven-day weekends working with students at our local high school in the FIRST Robotics Program. Anyone with elementary or high school age children who are interested in STEM should consider the program. It's a blast. St. Louis is hosting the national FIRST championship again later this month, if you're coming look me up, I'm volunteering again and would enjoy seeing you and showing you around the event.

Scotty McCoy '66

(2913 Highway 15 North, Sandersville, GA 31802; scotty@whitecommercial.com) I am still living in Sandersville, Ga., with my wife Pendery. Our son Chris lives in Cumming with his wife Julie and their two sons, Cooper (13) and Carson (10). Our daughter Meredith Hoffmann and her husband Thomas live in Bangkok, Thailand, with their daughter Tatom (10) and son Alexander (6). I am semi-retired after spending 30 years with White Commercial Corporation as a Grain

Merchandising Specialist. Currently I spend a good portion of my time managing our timberland. Governor Deal appointed me to the Advisory Board of Herty Advanced Materials Development Center in Savannah. I still enjoy playing golf and hunting deer, turkey, goose and quail.

Robb Stanek '90

(5127 Stoneywood Cir., Mableton, GA 30126; robbstanek@hotmail.com) I recently changed industries and joined a small firm that specializes in helping multi-site operators of small facilities (restaurant, convenience store, retail) with enterprise tools to reduce energy and equipment maintenance costs. I handle sales for the Southeast region. My wife Kim (MGT '90), daughter Katherine (11) and I are on a quest to visit all 50 states before Katherine turns 18. We love to travel, and she has only 14 more states to go! In my limited spare time, I love to backpack, bike, paddle or do anything that involves the woods or outdoors.

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN HONOR ROLL OF DONORS

Thanks to These Brothers for Building for our Future

Alpha-Tau Founders Society (\$250,000+)

J. Almont Pierce* '58 and Gerald E. Pierce '08

1895 Society \$100,000 - \$249,999

Wilford C. Lyon* '58 J.W. "Bill" Goodhew* '61

182 6th Street Society \$50,000 - \$99,999

W. David Christian '64 Michael S. Hug* '80 William A. Jacoby* '81 J. Chris Gaffney* '85

The Rock Society \$25,000 - \$49,999 David W. Jeffrey '57

David W. Jeffrey '57
Marvin E. Ewing* '59
Ben E. Chilcutt* '61
Charles T. Seay '63
Kenneth Harrison Brown '64
David J. Barrales '72
Roger G. Tarras* '78
C. Bradley Smith '82
Joseph Lockwood KZ '87
James Fortuna '91
Drew R. Philippo* '92
Charles H. Spiggle* '92
John E. Vasileff '96
Anonymous In Memory of
Michael J. Warnock '97

The Pit Society \$10,000 - \$24,999

Benjamin J. Clare* '02

L. Joseph Rogers* '58 Armand E. Breard '59 Charles R. Brown '62 William M. Gibson '62 Thomas T. Richards '62 Donald L. House* '63 Geoffrey C. Gill* '64 L.R. "Bob" Pouncey* '65 Kenneth B. Slaman '71 James H. Terry* '72 Gregory T. Davis* '73 Scottie Mayfield '73 Tim B. Gilbert* '78 Gary L. Harrell '84 Paul J. Freet '86 Michael J. Dudgeon* '89 William S. Brower* '90 Nathan E. Chilcutt* '90 Clifton M. Perry Jr. '92 William E. Webb* '92 James B. Bowser '93 Christopher J. Finke* '94 Michael R. Pouncey* '94 Clifford G. Wang* '94 J. Brent Wright '94 Justin B. Tracy '95 Matthew H. Gill* '96 Keith R. Rothwell '96 William B. Bivens* '97 Lowell W. White '03 Andrew P. Weeks '08

Leadership Society \$5,000 - \$9,999

Lynn C. Fowler '56 Charles A. Gibson '59 Richard A. Sperry '59 Jack D. Liles '60 George T. Gannaway '61 Ted I. Haney '61 C.W. "Bud" Hill '61 Michael E. Pacholek '61

Warren O. Wheeler '63 William H. Moore Jr. '64 James C. Tillman '64 Richard B. Blessey '66 Edward W. Godfrey '68 James L. Chrivia '70 Clifton T. Hutchinson '70 Steven N. Millspaugh* '71 Stephen M. McClure '74 Edward A. Senules '76 James T. Dallam '78 Robert M. Leonard '78 Gregory S. McCarter '78 Mark Sheridan '78 Steve Bolton '79 Donald E. Kinser '82 Edward L. Price '85 David A. Sykes '85 Matthew P. Cahill '86 Thomas W. Gwaltney '86 Mark Etheredge '88 Michael S. Hickman* '88 T. Michael Hodell '88 Gordon B. Ragan* '88 R. Derik Davis '90 Daniel J. Westbrook* '91 Brett D. Guenther* '92 Marshall W. Hunter* '92 Timothy M. Sullivan* '94 Matthew C. Bearden '95 David W. Watson '95 Clay T. Edwards '96 Guy H. Looney '96 Charles A. McPhail '96 Robert W. Sewell Jr. '96 T. Kade Miller '97 Michael Overholzer '98 Daniel B. Wayland '98 Thomas R. Qualters '99 W. Jeffry Ramsaur* '99 Peter J. Gulbranson* '00 Thomas R. Holland '00 Daniel B. Martin '00 Adam M. Goldstein* '01 Brent L. Lanier '01 Joshua D. Teitelman* '01 Christopher K. Greenway '02 Eric S. Elan '03 Mark C. McDonald* '03 Kevin Dee '04

Fellowship Society \$2.500 - \$4.999

John C. Merlie '14

Craig W. Jones '05

James C. Turner '05

Bryan E. Popka* '06

John B. Winn* '08

Robert D. Grier '10

John R. Noojin '12

Joseph H. Devlin '13

\$2,500 - \$4,999 W. Rex Hawkins '53 Robert C. Schroeder '55 Thomas Ellerbee '56 E. Lamar Bailes '57 William L. Kirksey '63 Wavne T. Sikes '63 Michael J. Manucy '65 Scotty McCoy '65 James E. Smith '65 Hal Lamb '66 L. McTier "Mac" Anderson '67 Richard A. Wrenn '67 Michael J. Lutz '68 John Rowley '68 Henry L. Sadler III '68 Anonymous In memory of J. Don Batchelor '68 Donald E. Wilkinson '69

Michael F. Beglin '70

William P. Bowers '70 Henry T. Crye Jr. '70 J. Neal Perkins '70 W.S. "Buzz" Rhodes* '70 Jeffrey W. Metcalf '71 Jesse L. Morrison '71 Paul D. Puryear '71 Brady Bisson '73 Alan W. Lunsford '73 Richard R. Hornsby '75 Richard L. Porter '75 Elwin A. Rozyskie '75 Andrew K. Phelps '76 Floyd J. Ward, III '76 Thomas B. McCoy '79 Michael W. Alexander* '80 Scott Bradley '80 J. Kurt von Borries '80 Michael J. Malone '81 Christopher L. Addleton '82 Joseph E. Bibler '82 Peter D. Friedman '84 Mark A. Adams '85 Jeffrey A. Cooper '85 John E. Hermes '85 Gerard E. Insolia '86 Patrick W. Hunter* '87 Gregory G. Dore '88 Mark L. Etheredge '88 Mark R. Ramberger '88 Robert F. Amos '89 Robert Bansek '89 Robert C. Stanek* '90 John J. Croft IV '91 B.D. "Danny" Smith '91 Anonymous* Gregory A. Clardy '94 Walter B. Grimes '94 David B. Henry '94 James D. Moon '94 John P. Alonsious '95 L. David Joiner '95 Dana H. Kroeger '95 Todd A. Swanger '95 J. David Archer* '96 Rudi D. Bauknecht '96 John M. Deahl '96 K. Alan White '97 Nathan T. Becker* '98 Warren S. Fondu '98 Christopher J. May '98 Michael B. Orndorff* '98 David E. Durovy '99 Christopher A. Wade '00 Charles B. Jones '01 C. Daniel McFall '01 F. Andrew Hixson* '02 Charles A. Miltiades '02 Matthew G. Noury '02 Brent C. Rhodes '02 Philip J. Rutterer '03 Michael A. Skene '03 Jesse E. Mitchell '04 I.C. "Ben" Benoy '05 Matthew S. Morris '05 David "Mitch" Dishman Jr. '06 C. Dino Sammarco* '06 William R. Waits '06 Andrew J. Balsman '08 Charles E. Heeren '08 lan M. Lehn '09 Jeffrey S. Noble '09

Tyler S. Collins '11

Patrick Belton '12

Doug Colson '12

Marc W. Hayes '14

Andrew Starcher '15

W. Lane Oglesby '11

Brotherhood Society \$1,000 - \$2,499 George Center '42 Leonard J. Murrans '47 William G. Bruner '50 William Ellerbee '50 Fredrick Jones '51 Zachry Norville '51 Henry Plummer '53 Fred É. Rogers '53 Nathaniel "Nat" Alderman Jr. '54 James Boswell '55 Frank Edrington '55 James H. Davis '56 Robert Denmark'56 James Moore '56 Raymond F. Baker '57 Richard E. Lord* '57 William F. Williams '57 Anonymous in memory of Thomas B. Transou, '57 George Jackins '58 Anonymous in memory of Glen C. Smith '58 Anonymous in memory of English Thornwell '58 Stewart D. Winn '58 Arthur Berry '59 Alton D. Fonville '59 R. Bowen Jones '59 C. Kenneth Nelson '59 Anonymous in memory of Thomas L. Smith Jr. '59 Robert Soderholm '59 James C. Harden '60 Howard Arnold '61 in honor of Bill Goodhew Gerald W. Lewis '61 Anonymous in memory of James M. Edwards, III '61 Anonymous in memory of Mallie L. Price '62 George F. Longino '62 Donald Norris '62 Thomas Spradling '62 Richard Martz '63 R.A. Wardlaw Jr., III & IV Charles E. Cunningham '64 William Hocutt '64 R.L. "Rick" Mitchell '64 Randolph H. Parro '64 Stephen Perry '64 Robert D. Allen Jr. '65 Michael Smith '65 Aubrey P. Watson '65 James R. Carlson '67 M.I. "Mike" Glad '68 Terry A. Graham '69 W. James Nichols '69 G. Mac Ryland '69 Todd W. Ettlinger '70 Michael A. Lynch '70 Maurice Glad '71 John P. Stafford '70 David W. Brooks '71 Steven Hiram Norris '71 Charles R. Brown '72 David A. Schenk '73 J. Ronald Bartlett '74 Henry J. Seamon '74 R.M. "Mick" Wilson '74 Peter G. Brown '75 Thomas A. Cantillo '77 Richard "Trip" Weissinger '77 Thomas F. Batten '78 John D. Weissinger '78

Peter K. Gouldthorpe '81 Rov W. Malone '81 Ralph E. Sykes '81 William O. Boyd '82 Mark M. Bowden '82 Grea Jenkins '82 Martin M. Lysaght '82 Charles G. Wier '82 Delmar V. Champion '83 David E. Hale '83 Steven G. Laskowski '84 Terry G. Benson '85 Derek E. Ettie '85 Robert J. Kolar '85 Stephen J. Clermont '86 Scott E. Wilborn '86 Cecil H. Barber '87 Mark D. Morelli '87 Daniel J. Raudebaugh '87 Paul J. Romm '87 James S. Santa Maria '87 Todd G. Haney '88 Alexander S. Wan '88 Elwood N. Longenecker '90 Jim McLaughlin '90 James Snyder EB '91 Madison H. Wilhelm '91 Geoffrey Clippinger '92 Mark A. Russo '92 Adam M. Rosovsky '92 Robert Tangeman '92 Buck C. Cooke NY '93 Robert R. Kutschke '93 Mark T. Singleton '93 T. James Gibney '94 Ethan Beisher '95 Kenneth J. Garby '95 James T. Beerensson '96 John T. Pouncey '96 Collin R. Campbell '97 Harry H. Emmerich '97 Brian T. Gowan '97 Albert J. Miller '97 Alan P. Wrenn* '97 Gregory H. Culpepper* '98 Christopher R. Quarles '98 Jack W. Farris '99 David B. McLaren '00 Scott M. Cleland '01 Michael C. Adams '03 Karl Lanier '03 G. Trey Baltz '03 Daniel D. Delman '04 Michael J. Harris '04 David J. McAleer '04 Charles A. Murff '04 Adam M. Poncz '04 Brian D. Cox '05 Jonathan D. Peak '05 Chris Vale* '05 Jeffrey M. Cass '06 Steven M. Fine '06 Anthony W. Sannazzaro '06 Patrick Daugherty '07 W. Ryan McGehee '07 Robert K, McAndrew '07 Jonathan Parks '07 Shaun M. Slatton '07 John W. Wyant '07 Stephen P. Cusick '08 James Lanzone '08 John Ring '08 Matthew T. Hutcheson '09 Patrick M. McDonald '09 S. Craig Atkinson '10 Michael Button '10 Kevin Gough '10 Samuel I. Rickles '10 T. Wade Cotton '11

Matthew E. Kaugars '11

Rvan Maurer '11 Spencer P. Mooney '11 Peter Nguyen '11 Chris Shea '11 Steven C. Beardsell '12 Chase B. Brinson '12 Cory Carmin '12 Austin M. Fite '12 Thomas Y. Li'12 Ryan A. Maurer '12 Daniel Nigro '12 Matthew B. Ray '12 John M. Tarman '12 Theodore T. Turner '12 Sloan M. Ware '12 Reid Baker '13 David Balfour '13 Berkeley Reynolds Brown '13 Joel Burlingame '13 Christopher Camacho '13 Cory Carmin '13 Drew Childs '13 Chris Clayton '13 Ernie Cole '13 Brian David '13 Jack Davy '13 William C. Denning '13 Jonathan Dernlan '13 Kevin R. Dietze '13 William Graves Ethridge '13 Travis Gasque '13 David Greenhalgh '13 Jason Griffith '13 Terry Harrison '13 John Hashman '13 Anonymous in memory of Tyler Henderson Thomas Howard-Dolid '13 Steven Kuckelman '13 Andrew Masse '13 Raoul Misra '13 Zak Owens '13 Colin Schoeneman '13 Bryan A. Sills '13 Eric Siu '13 Wes Stewart '13 Trey Terry '13 Matthew Triemer '13 Daniel Uchiyama '13 Levi Warner '13 Enrique Zaldivar'13 Justin Doppel '14 Kyle M. Kennedy '14 Jáckson McCann '14 Sam Meyer'14 Brandon E. Armstrong '15 Chris Blackstone '15 Justin Buchanan '15 Benjamin Coordes '15 Christopher Dohopolski '15 Kevin P. Killory '15 Rvan T. Krusko '15 Jameel Merali '15 Sam Meyer '15 Shawn McVicker '15 J. Marshall Shingler '15 Bob Barnhart '16 Eric W. Brower '16 William H. Flournoy '16 Jacob Glasgow '16 Courtland Granish '16 Matthew J. Kavnev '16 Cameron McMillan '16 GunWan Park'16 Ryan A. Quinn '17 Alex Tanner '17 Nolan C. Williams '17

* = Campaign volunteer

Robert Landers

Stevan C. Ball '79

Stephen A. Brooke '79

Ridgely R. Cinquergrana '80

Scott A. Bradley '80

PRSRT STD

U.S. POSTAGE

PAID

State College, Pa.

Permit No. 2

The New Kappa Sig House is "a Great Blend of the Old with the New!" Read More Inside...

594-124



FROM THE ARCHIVES

Can You Believe It's Been 20 Years?

Time sure flies when you're having fun! Even though it's been 20 years, it feels like it was only yesterday.

We're so thankful to have captured so many great memories from our chapter's history on film – especially those spent at the old house. We need your help to preserve those moments in time for our archives, and continue to build them with



new memorabilia as we begin a new chapter in our history.

Share your best photos and stories on our web site, **www.kappasigmagt.org**, which is now equipped with the ability to upload your own pictures to the albums and to comment on others' submissions. Thank you for your help in preserving the best moments from Alpha Tau's history!

In this photo: The chapter in 1994 (from Blueprint).



ANNUAL FUND UPDATE

With Capital Campaign Winding Down, Operating Budget Continues to Count On You

Now that our new house is open and our capital campaign is winding down, we still have critical need for your continued financial support year after year. The board compiled a list of our most pressing needs and desired activities to keep our alumni and active chapters thriving. This "wish list" is supported exclusively through the generosity of brothers like you. Your annual fund donation will enable us to:

 Publish communications, including newsletters, update letters, emails, event invitations and our web site

- Contribute to a maintenance fund (which we shouldn't need to dip into as much now with the new house)
- Host frequent alumni events, like last fall's House Dedication and Grand Opening parties

It is our goal to raise \$20,000 toward the annual fund before the giving year ends August 31. To date, we have raised \$8,210.

Make your annual fund gift online at **www.kappasigmagt.org** or by calling 800-975-6699.

2013-14 Annual Fund

